
 
 

 

 Q8:  IEP Team states they don’t use the terms “dyslexia”, “dysgraphia” or “dyscalculia” in 

student’s IEP.  What can I do? 

 

A:  IDEA requires that the IEP Team tailor specially designed instruction to specifically meet the 

individual needs of the student.  As Specific Learning Disability is an umbrella term, the IEP Team 

needs to carefully document all areas of deficits.  If the student exhibits characteristics of dyslexia, 

dysgraphia, or dyscalculia it is important that these areas of need are specified in the IEP.   

 

The U.S. Department of Education (USDOE) encourages States to review their policies, 

procedures and practices to ensure that they do not prohibit the use of the terms dyslexia, 

dyscalculia, or dysgraphia in evaluations, eligibility, and IEP documents.  Finally, in ensuring the 

provision of Free and Appropriate Public Education, USDOE stressed the importance of 

addressing the unique educational needs of children with specific learning disabilities resulting 

from dyslexia, dyscalculia, or dysgraphia during IEP meetings and other meetings with parents 

under IDEA (Source: OSERS Dear Colleague Letter October 23rd, 2015).  To download a 

complete copy of this letter, click HERE. 

 

In addition, under the California Education Code Section 56334, deficits in phonological processing 

need to be identified as part of special education eligibility requirements. A deficit in phonological 

awareness is viewed as the hallmark of reading disability or dyslexia (Source: The 

Comprehensive Test of Phonological Processing 2nd Edition Examiners Manual by Richard 

K. Wagner et al. page 37). It is critical that the IEP team note deficits in phonological processing 

in the IEP in order to determine the individualized intervention for the student.  

 

Please also see California Department of Education’s PowerPoint page 10 that it is okay for school 

districts to use the term dyslexia. 
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Disclaimer:  Decoding Dyslexia CA is a grassroots movement. The materials produced by DDCA are for 

informational purposes only and are not written by lawyers or anyone qualified in any way to interpret the law or 

provide legal advice. You should contact an attorney to obtain advice with respect to any particular issue or 

problem. – Decoding Dyslexia CA 

 

http://decodingdyslexiaca.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/02/FAQ8-Using-word-Dyslexia-OSERS-Attachment-copy.pdf
http://leginfo.legislature.ca.gov/faces/codes_displaySection.xhtml?sectionNum=56334.&lawCode=EDC
http://decodingdyslexiaca.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/08/Dyslexia-Guidelines_SELPA.pdf
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